MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 12TH JANUARY 2009

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Gainsborough House, 18 Parnell Street, Gainsborough on Monday 12th January 2009 at 7:00pm
Present:

Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Tim Davies
Councillor David Dobbie
Councillor Roger Plastow
Councillor William Parry
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council





Assistant Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Pearl Banyard




Councillor Vaughan Hughes





Councillor Paul Key





Councillor John Ridley





1 member of the Public
1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies received.
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor William Parry declared a personal interest in agenda item 9 as a West Lindsey District Councillor.
Cllr. KD. Woolley arrived at the meeting at 7:01pm.

3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. EJ. Hadley that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 8th December 2008 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
Cllr. P. Key requested that his comments be noted that he only declared an interest as a union rep and that he had spoken to Sue Harrison at WLDC and she told him that she hadn’t advised anyone that he would have to declare an interest.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Chairman had no announcements.
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6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk advised the Committee that he had been invited to a seminar on Growth Point. West Lindsey District Council had obtained a bid of £1.6m to improve the infrastructure of Gainsborough to double the population of the town by 2016.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No public participation received.
8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
No business to dispose of.
Cllr. R. Plastow advised the committee that he had spoken to a solicitor regards the plaque and a memorial service for Geoff Layne and they would be speaking to the family to seek their approval.
9. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

i.
Councillor H. Clarke has submitted the following motion.

“I wish to propose an item for the agenda of December 2008 Full Council meeting, as in the financial state of the district, that the Council should take the lead and put a freeze on everything for at least one year.

So I move.

Cllr. D. Dobbie seconded the motion.

Cllr. KD. Woolley advised Cllr. H. Clarke that he as a Councillor should be pushing West Lindsey District Council to reduce their precept when items such as the Cemeteries, play areas and allotments are transferred to other bodies.

The Clerk read out Standing Order 18.1 and advised that the matter couldn’t not be discussed.

Cllr. H. Clarke advised that he would resubmit the motion with the signatures of 6 Councillors.

ii.
Councillor V. Hughes has submitted the following motion.

Madame Mayor. In October we were visited by Joanna Walker the Town Centre Manager and given some useful background on the proposed development of Market Street and the market place and her role.
 
I note with interest the Farmers Market is once again going to be held in Marshalls Yard in December. I would like to know what steps if any have been taken to tempt the organisers back in to the market place which once again seems to be failing to compete as a town centre venue for such events previously held there. I also remember a point was raised about an old charter which did not allow markets to be held within a certain radius of the town centre and wonder if this still holds true today, and whether the organisers are aware of it.
 
Depending on the answers to the above and councillors’ views, I propose every effort is made by the Town Council to encourage the return of the Farmers Market to the market place with the Town Centre Manager's assistance in order to help it retain its identity in the 21st century.

Cllr. H. Clarke seconded the motion.
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Cllr. V. Hughes advised the Committee that he would like the Council to write to the farmers market and Joanna Walker (Town Centre Manager) to see why they moved to Marshall’s Yard and try and redress the situation in order for them to return to the town centre.

The Clerk advised that the farmers market organisers chose themselves to move to Marshall’s Yard and change the day to a Saturday, but they didn’t give West Lindsey District council they option for them to change to a Saturday in the town centre.

Cllr. KD. Woolley suggested that the Council leave the matter in abeyance until the market place has been regenerated and then discuss further once complete.

The Committee were in agreement.

10. APPEAL REQUESTS
C.P.R for LIVES
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. R. Plastow that Council allocate £100 in the precept to sponsor the Lincolnshire Police Officers who are undertaking a charity bike ride in aid of LIVES First Responders.
Cllr. D. Dobbie put the clause in that the Council will inform the Gainsborough Branch of LIVES advising them that they will be receiving the money as the Clerk advised that S137 grants must be spent in the parish which they were raised.

    
GAINSBOROUGH SCHOOLS FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. KD. Woolley, seconded by Cllr. Cllr. T. Davies that Council sponsor a football kit for the Gainsborough Schools Football Team with Gainsborough Town Council, Supporting the Local Community on the front, and the kit to be royal blue.
10. FINANCIAL REPORTS FROM DECEMBER
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr. R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr. T. Davies that the monthly statement of income and expenditure for December 2008 be approved and signed by the Chairman. 
The meeting concluded at 7:52pm

Chairman
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